
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CABINET CAPITAL ASSETS COMMITTEE 
 

 
MINUTES of a MEETING held in COUNCIL CHAMBER - COUNCIL OFFICES, 
MONKTON PARK, CHIPPENHAM, SN15 1ER on Tuesday, 6 November 2012. 
 
Cllr Jane Scott OBE Leader of the Council 
Cllr John Noeken Cabinet Member for Resources 
Cllr Fleur de Rhé-Philipe Cabinet Member for Economic Development and Strategic 

Planning 
Cllr Toby Sturgis Cabinet Member for Waste, Property, Environment and 

Development Control Services 
Cllr Lionel Grundy OBE Cabinet Member for Children's Services 

 
 
Also in Attendance: Cllr John Brady 

Cllr Dick Tonge 
Cllr Stuart Wheeler 
 

 
Key Decisions   Matters defined as 'Key' Decisions and included in the Council’s Forward 

Work Plan are shown as  

 
 

52 Apologies and Substitutions 
 
Apolgoies for absence had been received from Councillor John Thomson 
 
It was noted that Councillor Grundy was in attendance  as a substitute for 
Councillor Thomson. 
 
 

53 Minutes of the previous meeting 
 
Resovled: 
 
To approve as a correct record and sign the minutes of the meeting held 
on 10 September 2012. 
 
 

54 Leader's Announcements 
 
None. 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
55 Declarations of interest 

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 

56 Capital Monitoring - month 6 
 
The Chief Financial Officer introduced the report which reflected the position of 
the 2012/2013 Capital Programme as at 30 September 2012. The report also 
detailed changes to the budget made since the previous monitoring reports. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the Cabinet (Capital Assets) Committee: 
 

a. Notes the budget movements undertaken to the capital programme 
in Appendix A, including reprogramming of expenditure of £20.590 
million into 2013/2014. 

b. Notes total budget increases of £0.795 million as shown in 
Appendix B. 

c. Notes the current spend against the budget to date in Appendix A. 
 
Reasons for Proposals 
 
To inform Cabinet of the current position of the 2012/2013 capital programme 
and highlight changes and note budget reprogramming into 2013/2014. 
 
 

57 Devizes Browfort Options 
 
Councillor Toby Sturgis, Cabinet Member for Waste, Property, Environment and 
Development Control Services, introduced the report which presented all the 
potential options for the disposal of the Browfort site and asked Members to 
select their preferred option. 
 
Councillor Sturgis noted that the proposed approach was to market the site on 
present use for six months.  If no significant interest or deliverable schemes 
were forthcoming, then further consultation would be undertaken with the Area 
Board and the Town Council.  This was to ensure compliance with the Council’s 
Core Strategy, and to ensure the best return was achieved for the asset whilst 
balancing against the need to ensure a sustainable development which would 
benefit the community. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Resolved: 
 
1. That officers undertake consultation with the Area Board and the 

Town Council based on this Committee’s preferred option(s).That 
officers commence early marketing of the site for employment use. 

 
2. Six months after marketing commences, if no significant and 

deliverable interest has been demonstrated, Dr Brand, in conjunction 
with Cllr Stuart Wheeler, to determine and proceed with 
implementation of one of the options preferred by this Committee, 
giving due consideration to the views of the Area Board and the 
Town Council. 

 
Reasons for decision 
 
As set out in the report and above. 
 
 

58 Urgent items 
 
None. 
 
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  1.30  - 1.40 pm) 

 
 

 

These decisions were published on 8 November 2012 and will come into force on 16 
November 2012 

 
The Officer who has produced these minutes is James Hazlewood, of Democratic 
Services, direct line 01722 434250 or e-mail james.hazlewood@wiltshire.gov.uk   
Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115 
 


